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Dear Parents, 

 

SCHOOL UPDATE 

With Parent-Teacher Conferences 
around the corner, I want to let you 
know that we desire 100% participa-
tion. Connecting with teachers about 
children is one of the most important 
steps we can take together for the 
benefit of all our students. We will 
see you on November 12th.   
 
 
PBIS UPDATE ï CATCH THE 
WAVE 
The November theme in the school 
is Respect. This area will be dis-
cussed and targeted in the class-
rooms. It is so important to teach all 
students and adults the proper way 
to interact with each other. Please 
discuss at home ways to respect all 
people. 

 

BEHAVIOR DATA: 

Goal 1:  To decrease the number 
of minor and major referrals by 
5% in the respect and defiance 
behavior area category. 

Goal 2: To decrease the number of 
minor and major referrals by 5% 
in the physical contact behavior 
area category. 

Teaching focus areas will target re-
spect and defiance.  Monthly themes 
include: 

September: Expectations in all Loca-
tions 

October: Appropriate Ways to Han-
dle Conflict 

November: Respect 

 

We encourage all parents and teach-
ers to guide students on how to re-
spect authority. Begin by defining 

authority figures in their lives 
(aunts, uncles, babysitters, teach-
ers, paraprofessionals, and parents, 
to name a few). Then you can try 
some short, fun lessons that talk 
about how students can treat au-
thority figures. If you are in need 
of some ideas, Google search Dr. 
Michele Borba 
(www.micheleborba.com). This is 
just one of many sites that can be 
viewed as a resource. 

 

I would like to remind all students 
and parents of our Winter Play-
ground Expectations. Please un-
derstand that snow pants, boots, 
coats, mittens, and hats are re-
quired to play on the entire play-
ground for grades K-4. Students in 
grades 5 and 6 need hats, mittens, 
and coats. Please note: When it is 
below freezing and there is no 
snow, ALL students K-6 must 
have a coat, hat, and gloves.   

 

 

HOW CAN I SUPPORT MY 
CHILD AND RIPPLESIDE 
SCHOOL 

What can I do as a parent? 

Be part of PAC team at Ripple-
side: contact Bobbi Jo Bourassa at 
(218) 927-4838.  

Be part of District Parent Advisory 
Team contact: Dan Athman at 
(218) 927-2115. 

Attend Entrance, Fall and Spring 
Conferences. 

Get involved in (PTO) Parent 
Teacher Organization (contact 
Rippleside Elementary School)

Volunteer in your childôs class-
room and other school activities. 

Read to your child each day. 

Guide them to independence as 
they prepare for school each morn-
ing. 

 

Thank you for your constant sup-
port for the continuous improve-
ment of all children. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jesse C. Peterson 

Principal 

 

 

 

¶ Flu shots available November 12th from 8-4 

¶ Fundraiser pickup is Wednesday, November 14th 

¶ ASK Session 2 begins November 6th 

¶ K-3 Christmas Concert tickets available at con-

ferences 

 

2018-2019 November Issue 

From Your Principal, Mr. Jesse Peterson 



Scholastic Book Fair! 

Our annual Rippleside Scholastic  

Book Fair is being held Monday, 

November 26thðFriday, Novem-

ber 30th in the Rippleside Media 

Center. The fair is open to the 

public from 8:00ð3:00PM. We 

will be having extended hours on 

Tuesday, November 27th until 

7:00PM. Please be sure to sign 

into our visitor book at the main 

office if you will be going to view 

and purchase books during 

school hours. Students are given 

the opportunity to shop at the 

book fair before and after school, as 

well as with their class throughout 

the week. You do not need to have 

an elementary student at Ripple-

side to shop at the book fair so 

spread the word to grandparents or 

friends who may want to come shop 

too! Book title selections range 

from preschool through adult ages. 

Online purchasing will also be 

available 21 days before the book 

fair opens at http://

www.scholastic.com/bf/rippleside 

and we accept cash, checks and 

School Store! 

Shirts Plus will be working in partner-
ship with Rippleside Elementary School 
to create an on-line Gobbler Gear 
Store.  A portion of each item purchased 
will go towards funding field trips at Rip-
pleside .To purchase go to: 
http://www.shirtsplusofaitkin.com/ 

Click on ñOnline Storesò link, select Rip-
pleside. The store will open on Novem-
ber 1st and close on November 18th. 

Students who read 500 or more minutes 

in school or at home between November 

5th and December 2nd will be rewarded 
with a Timberwolves prize pack; includ-

ing a poster, bookmark, Timberwolves 

notebook and a ticket offer to a Timberwolves game during 

the 2018-2019 season! A reading log will be sent home in 

early November, but can be kept track of on anything. Read-

ing logs can be turned into the Media Center anytime on or 
before December 2nd. 

matically cancelled.  

In case of a late start, please be 

aware that breakfast will not be 

available due to lunch prepara-

tions. The ñEarly Dismissal/

Cancellation Planò will be kept by 

your childôs classroom teacher to 

be referred to in case of severe 

weather. Please have your child 

return this no later than Friday, 

December 7, 2018.  

Timberwolves Read to Achieve 
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credit card payments at the book 

fair. The proceeds from the book 

fair go directly into purchasing new 

books for our elementary school 

library.  

school, it is especially important for 

you to be aware of deteriorating 

weather conditions and listen to the 

local radio stations. The stations are 

KKIN-94.3 (FM), WCCO-830 (AM), 

WJJY-106.5 (FM) and KEZZ 930 

(AM). We will also be sending out 

messages on phones signed up 

through Parent Portal.  

Discuss with your child what he/she 

should do if school gets out early. 

Remind them that all after school 

activities such as basketball, gym-

nastics or volleyball will be auto-

As winter approaches there is an 

increased possibility of severe 

weather. If the situation should 

arise that the weather deteriorates 

during the school day, we  may de-

cide to dismiss school early. Deci-

sions to close early are made in the 

late morning, but transportation 

occurs at 1:00PM or after.  

Please take time to fill out the at-

tached form with instructions telling 

us where your child should go if 

there is an early dismissal. If you 

usually pick up your child after 

Early Dismissal/Cancellation Plan 

http://www.scholastic.com/bf/rippleside
http://www.scholastic.com/bf/rippleside
http://www.shirtsplusofaitkin.com/


Veteranôs Day Program 

Our Veteranôs Day Program will 

take place on Wednesday, Novem-

ber 7, 2018 from 8:30AMð9:15AM 

at Rippleside Elementary and Fri-

day, November 9, 2018 at 9:00AM 

in the High School gym. Please in-

vite any active or retired members 

of our armed forces  that you know 

to attend our celebration of songs 

and poems performed by our stu-

dents. Refreshments will be served 

afterwards. If you have a photo-

graph you would like to submit for 

our Veteranôs wall display, please 

send it with a student to Rippleside 

or drop it off at the front office. 

We will not be able to send the 

photographs back, however; so 

please only send a copy of your 

photograph. If you do not have a 

photo that you are able to send, 

we would still like to honor the 

veteran by having our students 

draw a picture of them. 

Choir ONLY Concert 

Our first concert of the year will be 

on Thursday, November 8, 2018 at 

9:30AM in the cafeteria, with black 

and white dress attire. This will be 

a choir only concert for our 4th, 

5th and 6th graders. This is a 

change from previous years. We 

will only be having one perfor-

mance for our choir concert, as 

well. There will not be a second 

performance in the afternoon. We 

apologize if this causes any inconven-

iences with scheduling. Please do not 

plan to arrive before 9:10AM as we will 

need time to clean up from breakfast 

and set up seating. The first band & 

choir concert will be on Thursday, De-

cember 20, 2018 which will allow our 

bands more time to practice before 

their first performance.  

Minnesota Student Survey 

Aitkin School District is asking stu-

dents in grades 5, 8, 9 and 11 to 

participate in the 2019 Minnesota 

Student Survey (MSS). The MSS is 

conducted in schools across the 

state every three years. As parents, 

you have the right to review the 

survey when it becomes available 

and you have the right to opt your 

child out of the survey. More infor-

mation will be provided later in the 

year. 

Please contact Dan Athman at 

dathman@isd1.org if you have any 

questions.  

 

SAVE THE 

DATE! 

Fu shots available 

during conferences  

Monday, November 

12th from 8:00AM 

ð 4:00PM.  

Fall                  

Conferences 
 

Fall conferences are 

Monday, November 

12th. There is no school 

for students on that 

day.  
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ASK 

Session 2 begins 

on November 

6th 



Rippleside Elementary  

PTO News  

Monthly Meetings 

Golden Gobbler 

The next PTO meeting will be 

November 19, 2018 at 5:30PM  

in the Media Center at Ripple-

side. Meetings are typically 

held the third Monday of the 

month. There will not be child-

care this year, but feel free to 

bring your children to the meet-

ing. 

The Ripplside PTO has created 
the Golden Gobbler Award in 

an effort to recognize the many 

wonderful workers who make 

up Rippleside Elementary. 

Each month parents and Rip-

pleside employees will be able 
to nominate any employee 

(Teacher, Paraprofessional, 

Custodian, Bus Driver, Secretary, 

etc) of Rippleside that they think 

has done an exceptional job. This 
month the Golden Gobbler is 

Mrs. Sharkey! Congratulations! 

THANK YOU!!! 
 
We would like to give a 
HUGE THANK YOU to an 
anonymous donor who 
helped the PTO be able to 
fund field trips with a dona-
tion of $3,000! 

Amazon 

Smile: 

Amazon Smile is a web-

site that lets customers enjoy 

the same wide selection of 

products, low prices, and con-

venient shopping features. 

The difference is that when 

customers shop on Amazon 

Smile (smile.amazon.com) 

the Amazon Smile foundation 

will donate 0.5% of the price 

of eligible purchases to the 

charitable organization se-

lected by customers AT NO 

EXTRA COST. Just type in 

Rippleside Elementary Par-

ent Teacher Organization at 

Amazon Smile and you can be 

making a difference for our 

students. Itôs a win win for 

our school!! The last three 

months we have profited 

$70.27! Thank you to those 

who have used this! 
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Thank you to all who participat-

ed in this yearôs fundraiser! Just 

a reminder that all the Pam-

pered Chef items will be shipped 

directly to the address on the 

sheet or online order form. Heg-

gies pizza pick up will be on No-

vember 13, 2018 from 3:30ð

7:00PM. These pizzas come fro-

zen and may be thawed and re-

frozen one more time. If you are 

unable to pick up your p9izza, 

please make arrangements for a 

family member, friend or neigh-

bor to do that for you. 

Heggies & Pampered Chef Fundraiser 

¶ Artist in Residence Mask Making 
5th Grade 

¶ Bloxels for Media Center 

¶ PAC Family Fun Night 

¶ Math Master 5th Grade 
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Public Health will be at Rippleside during fall conferences on Monday, November 

12th from 8:00AMð4:00PM administering flu shots. Please bring proof of insur-

ance. No appointment necessary.  


